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Meeting Minutes
August 23, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. 
To be held at HCAR Administration Building
1707 E. Street, Suite 2, Eureka, CA 95501
 

Present and Voting:	Marilyn Cottrell, Board President; Beth Gin, Board Vice President; Kerry Walker, Board Member; Vivian Deniston, Board Member; Cary Frazee, Board Member; Tess Ives, Board Member.
Zoom Attendance:    	Janine Melanson, Community Member.
Not in Attendance:    	Allen Cassidy, Board Secretary
Community Members:  Nathan Hemken, Director of Operations; Chris Miller, Director of Respite Services; Tanya Fugate, Full-Charge Bookkeeper
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. 
I. Call to Order
a. The meeting of the Humboldt Community Access and Resource Center Board of Directors was called to order on August 23rd, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. 
II. Approval/Change of Agenda
a. The agenda was approved as submitted.
III. Approval of Minutes from last meeting
a. The minutes were approved as submitted. 
IV. Community Input (3-minute limit)
a. Janine Melanson was welcomed.
V. Financial Report (Quarterly –August, November, February, May)
a. Tanya Fugate, Full-Charge Bookkeeper, was in attendance to give a fiscal update. Ms. Fugate shared the balances on all Coast Central and US Bank accounts.  
b. Discussion was held regarding grant funding for Board Training.  HCAR received $2280 grant from Humboldt Area Foundation for Transportation for Adults with Disabilities in addition to the $2500 grant from Humboldt Area Foundation for Board Training.  The board will seek clarification on the grant money from Humboldt Area Foundation.  
c. The board discussed looking into moving the CDs to another bank for a higher interest rate.  Ms. Fugate will work with Ms. Nash to pull the information on the CDs and report back to the board as to what the penalties would be and the timing on when the CDs mature.  
VI. Executive Director’s Report
a. Nathan Hemken, Director of Operations, was in attendance to stand in place of Ms. Nash while she was out on medical leave.  
b. Mr. Hemken and Ms. Nash met with Ron Lee from RCRC Safety Outreach to discuss DDS’ program to create “go kits” for people served. We will be seeking out additional grants for people served who do not currently meet the DDS requirements so that all people served receive a “go kit”.  
c. The Studio received a grant of $1000 to create paper-mâché masks for the Festival of Dreams.  Professional artists were brought in to educate and assist people served with their masks.  They will parade them in Eureka, around the Gazebo during Friday Night Market on August 25th.  
d. Mr. Hemken continued to share that as of August 1st, Mr. Miller has moved into the Respite Director position and has been doing an incredible job.  
e. Mr. Miller took over to inform the board that HCAR with the help of Mr. Miller fulfilled the Self-Determination contract with RCRC.  HCAR was able to spend almost all the money through that grant. 
f. Mr. Hemken discussed that staff is working on getting department specific surveys out to staff, people served, stakeholders, and community members.   We will also be sending out membership flyers and donation envelopes to current members.
g. We have decided to go forward with Cassaro’s catering for the membership dinner. We will provide dessert and drinks separately.   
VII. Committee Reports
a. Personnel 
i. The committee met and requested copies of all current job descriptions.  The committee will email Pennie Lee with website changes.  Ms. Lee will work with 
b. Governance
i. No new information.
c. Membership
i. Membership Dinner overview was given.  
d. Fundraising
i. Pints for Nonprofit at Redwood Curtain Brewing in Arcata on August 9th was a great success.  We received $350 in donations.  
VIII. Other/Old/New Business
a. Bobbie Spurlock was at the meeting to present and discuss plans for board training.
i. The board decided to meet on two separate days to do Mission/Vision training (2.5h) and Strategic Planning (6h).  Bobbie will send out Doodle to Board members, Mr. Hemken, and Ms. Nash to find a date that works for everyone.  
b. Press release for HCAR sign was discussed.
i. Kerry Walker reached out to Northcoast Journal twice in person without success, so she is trying to submit information via email to get the information out.  Ms. Walker will reach out to Nicole Brown, Director of The Studio and Canvas and Clay, about writing a press release about the HCAR sign and a photo release for artist.
ii. Marilyn Cottrell will reach out to Michelle Whitely and Patrick regarding the press release.
iii. Beth Gin presented the idea of posting the press release on the HCAR website.  
iv. The board discussed the election of an HCAR Treasurer and decided to hold off on this decision until after the board training.  
IX. Adjournment
a. The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
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